MARKET MANAGEMENT GROUP

TUESDAY 9 SEPTEMBER 2008 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:


Carlisle City Council 

- Members


Councillor Mrs Bowman (Chairman)




Councillor Bloxham




Councillor J Mallinson

- Officers

Mr R Simmons, Property Services Manager



Mrs C Liddle, Principal Solicitor



Ms A Taylor, Chief Accountant



Ms W Willis, Senior Committee Clerk

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:   



Mr D Thompson, Ryden Property Consultants



Mrs H Wylie, Market Hall Centre Manager

Mr C McKendrick, LaSalle Investment Management

Ms C Bennet, LaSalle Investment Management

MMG.9/08
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies for absence were received.

MMG.10/08
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

MMG.11/08
MINUTES

The Minutes of the Market Management Group held on 25 March 2008 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

MMG.12/08
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Security, graffiti and vandal damage

Councillor Bloxham reported on the delay in siting the proposed CCTV cameras outside the Market Hall.

Mrs Wylie updated the Group on recent incidents and locations of vandal damage and graffiti. Councillor Bloxham reported on measures to prevent  graffiti but reminded the Group of the constraints due to the listed building status of the Market Hall.

Bus shelter

Mrs Wylie drew the Group’s attention to the continued poor condition of the area around the bus shelters on Market Street.  Although the shelters had                                                         been cleaned, they were again in an unsatisfactory condition.  There was some discussion about remedies to this situation, the possibilities of regular cleaning and the need to clarify what cleaning is required. 

Service charges

The Managing Agents had addressed the issue of late payments and tenants had been requested to pay in advance. This appeared to have been successful, arrears were reported as low.  

Improvements

The Head of Economy Property and Tourism, together with Ryden, held a meeting with Lasalle in June to discuss their ambitions for the Market Hall. The economic climate was not conducive to changes but Lasalle were looking to see if there were any opportunities to improve the commercial competitiveness of the Market Hall.

Accidents

Councillor Bloxham expressed concern over the number of trips and falls that had taken place in the Market area.  Mrs Wylie outlined the measures used to prevent such accidents wherever possible.

RESOLVED that:

1. Councillor Bloxham to pursue the request for CCTV cameras with the Cumbria Crime Disorder and Reduction Partnership (CDRP)

2. The Property Services Manager to investigate the ownership and responsibility for the lane to the side of the Market to establish if steps can be taken to secure this area.

3. Councillor Bowman to investigate the removal and prevention measures available to deal with the graffiti problem, particularly with regard to the listed building status of the Market Hall.  

MMG.13/08
MANAGING AGENTS REPORT

A copy of the Managing Agent’s Report had been circulated prior to the meeting.    The following aspects of the report were highlighted and discussed.

Staffing

The long term sickness of a staff member and the temporary staffing issue was noted.

Complaints and Compliments

Ms Wylie reported that compliments had been received about the cleanliness of the Centre.  Any complaints received were generally regarding customer service issues.  Training had been offered, but take up was low.  Ms Wylie reported that the level of complaints remained low. 

Accidents

Ms Wylie informed the meeting that the number of accidents in and around the Centre had increased.  She reported that this may have been due to the older age profile of some of the Centre’s regular customers.  She outlined the measures that had been used to prevent such accidents and explained to Members that all efforts were being made to reduce such accidents.

Crime and Disorder

Ms Wylie reported that crime and disorder continued to be an issue for the Centre.  She added that the Centre now received regular visits from the Police Community Support Officer (PCSO).  She added that contact had been made with a local school to try to reduce the number of schoolchildren causing disorder in and around the Centre.  

Maintenance

Ms Wylie reported that some maintenance issues were still outstanding, some of which were the responsibility of tenants of the Centre.  She explained that there had been maintenance completed to the roof glazing and lighting and she added that damage to floor tiles remained a problem, partly due to the heavy pallets placed on them.   

Members welcomed the fact that the Market was more fully tenanted.  The Chairman praised Mrs Wylie’s good work over many years, particularly in keeping costs down.  

Service Charges

Mr Thompson reported that the Service Charge account was slightly under budget.  The process of hand over from Modus to LaSalle had resulted in a temporary cash flow problem.  He also reported that budgets for essential maintenance were planned.  Mr Thompson added that progress had been made in reducing arrears of rents and service charges, due in part to the work of Mrs Wylie.  

Pedestrian Crossing

Councillor Bloxham reported that he had been involved in a traffic accident which illustrated the points made in previous meetings identifying the need for a pedestrian crossing on Market Street.

RESOLVED that:- 

(i) The report be noted.

(ii) Councillor Mallinson to contact the Highways Agency to discuss the possibility of a crossing on Market Street.

MMG.14/08
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Ms Taylor outlined the rent projections for the current financial year and Mr Thompson discussed the last financial year’s figures compared with this year’s.  Ms Taylor reported that the projections would be signed off and would be included in the City Council’s Medium Term Financial Plan.  

Mr Simmons reported that a meeting had taken place that day with representatives of LaSalle and Ryden Property Consultants to consider future opportunities to improve the running, maintenance and management of the Market Hall.

MMG.15/08
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Market Management Group to be held in March 2009.

(The meeting ended at  14.45pm)
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